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                                                                                                                           Jerry’s Journal 

January, February, and March are, personally, the most difficult months of the year to get through. The holidays are over, we have 

yet to reach the midpoint of winter, and there is a predominant absence of sunshine. Things just seem to be bland until the first signs 

of spring make an appearance. Generally, we prefer the light to the darkness. That is why so many people who are retired become 

snowbirds and choose to ride out the first 90 days of the new year in places such as Florida. We just tend to avoid those things which 

are lackluster and gloomy.  

 

Sadness, loneliness, the realization that another year of one’s life has passed, fear of what lies ahead, and a heaviness of the soul are 

all perceived as feelings, thoughts, and emotions which are negative and not something we want to pay attention to or dwell on. But 

these feelings, thoughts, and emotions have their positive sides. Simply put, they keep us in touch with those parts of our soul we are 

not normally attentive to. Our souls are deep and complex, and trying to hear what they are saying involves listening to them. Our 

souls tell us things we normally refuse to or do not want to hear.  

 

Unfortunately, it seems that it is common to see sadness and heaviness of soul as a deficiency in our vibrancy, or as an unhealthy 

condition. This is both unfortunate and shortsighted. In medieval and renaissance times, being sad or melancholy was something one 

needed to pass through to come to a deeper understanding of life. 

 

St. Thomas More, who wrote with deep insight on how we need to learn to listen more carefully to the impulses and needs of the 

soul, offers the following insight: “Melancholy gives us valuable qualities we need to be fully human. It gives us gravitas, serious-

ness, when we are too light about our lives. It offers a degree of solemnness. It also ages us so that we mature properly and are more 

prepared to deal with the anxieties and traumas of life.” 

 

In many cultures, and in all great religions of the world, periods of somberness are considered as a necessary path one must travel to 

become whole. Isn’t this also part of the Paschal Mystery within Christianity? Jesus himself, when preparing to make the ultimate 

sacrifice of love, had to, painfully, accept that there was no path to Easter Sunday that did not involve the darkness of Good Friday. 

 

So how might we look at sadness and the dark night of the soul in our lives? How might we deal with melancholy and her children 

(sadness, murkiness, despondency, regret, and fear?)  

 

First off, it is important to see all that is listed in the above paragraph as something that falls within the range of normal in our lives. 

Heaviness of the soul is not necessarily an indication that there is something wrong inside of us. Rather, normally, it is our soul’s 

way of signaling for our attention, to be heard, trying to ground us in some deeper way and trying, as St. Thomas More puts it, to age 

us appropriately. For this to happen, however, we need to resist two opposite temptations, namely, to distract ourselves from the sad-

ness, or to wallow in it. How do we do this? What are we to do with the heaviness of the soul? The best advice is to put that heavi-

ness in a suitcase and carry it with you. Keep it close, but contained; make sure it remains available, but don’t allow it to take control 

of you or your life.  

 

This is just a way of wording, in a secular way, the challenge Jesus issues to those who seek to walk with Him. “If you wish to be my 

disciple, take up your cross every day and follow Me.” 

 

Fr. Jerry Slowinski 
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What is Ordinary Time? 
 
We are now in the season of Ordinary Time. It’s not 

very ordinary at all.  Ordinary Time, the celebration 

of Sunday, is the identifying mark of the Christian 

Community which comes together, remembering 

that on this first day of the week the Lord of Life 

was raised up and creation came at last to comple-

tion. How we live Sunday proclaims to the world 

what we believe about redeemed time now and for-

ever.  How will you spend your weeks in Ordinary 

Time? 

               
 

Knights of Columbus                                

Social Euchre Party 

Saturday, January 26 - Parish Social Hall 

$10 per Player/$20 per Couple 

Proceeds will go to Abigayle Ministry 

Sign-in and light meal from 5:00-6:00 pm 

Games begin by 6:00 pm 
 

Open to all parish members, family and friends      

(minimum 18 years old.)  

Space is limited. 
 

Register by contacting Mike Hartel at 586-263-0544. 

Please provide name(s) of player(s) and  

contact information (phone number.)  

NEW PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday: 8:30 am to 6:30 pm 

Wednesday: 8:30 am to 8:00 pm - Closed Friday 

 

SPOT Blood Drive  
  
PLEASE NOTE: Our next American Red Cross 

Blood Drive is on Tuesday, January 29. Hours 

are 1:00-7:00 pm in the Social Hall. Walk-ins are 

welcome. 
 
Parish Nurses 

Parish News 
 

Baptisms  
In December, Deacon Marc Rybinski baptized Benjamin Jacob Headapohl.  Fr. Jerry Slowinski baptized Emily 

Rose Rollason. The faith community of St. Paul of Tarsus pledges our support and prayers as we welcome the 

newly-baptized into our parish.  

Weddings 
Fr. Ron Essman presided in December as Theodore Binkowski & Marie Kutskill were married in Christ. Fr. 

Jerry Slowinski presided as Ryan Michael & Jenelle Arbuckel were married in Christ. The parish pledges our 

love and support to these newly-wedded couples.  
Deaths  

Entering eternal rest in December were: William Balsamo, Gerald T. Check Sr., Sharon Passalacqua, Salva-

tore Pizzo, JoAnn Rubino, Lorraine Stieber, Steve Urbanec & Mary Williams. We remember them and their 

families in our prayers. 
  

New Parishioners 
 
We’re pleased to welcome the following new St. Paul of Tarsus parish members in December:   
                       M/M Christopher Austin & Family                                        M/M Joseph Pulito & Family 

                      Courtney Clark                                                                                                                                     Rae Richards 

                                                                 Dean Freck                                                                                                                                                      M/M Daniel Scomazzon & Family 

                      Nicholas Gow                                                                                                                                             M/M Jason Thibault & Family 

                      M/M Kurtis Krautner & Family                                                       Patricia Wasilewski 

                      Jerome Markey                                                                                                                                     Ferial Youkhanna & Family 

                      Leonard Palutis 
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